
1 
 

Scotch111 
 
 
 
 

 

  

From the Prez, Steve W8TER 

 
LOCAL 6 METER NETS 

Wednesdays at 9:00 pm 

1st Wednesday of the month is on 50.400 AM mode. 

2nd Wednesday of the month is on 52.525 FM mode. 

3rd Wednesday of the month is on 50.125 USB mode. 

4th Wednesday of the month is on 52.525 FM mode. 

5th Wednesday of the month is on 52.525 FM mode. 

PLEASE JOIN US…on the air 

  

Additional… 

Thursdays at 9pm 

50.255 USB net. 

Six Meter Repeater in Downtown Toledo. 

Transmit 52.110 w/103.5 pl and receive 53.110. 
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ARES News  
From Tim, KD8IZU 

boxcar@toast.net. 

 

 
February 5 Lucas County, Siren Test. If you get alerts  from Lucas County ARES, you should 
receive one an hour before the net starts. If not, contact Tim KD8IZU 
  
And April 25th, mark this date on your calendar, this will be our first event of the season - the 
Glass City Marathon is on. They are running with all water stops at this point. We are not taking 
volunteers yet, just making you aware of the event. 
  
The results of the the LCARES Election are the reelection of Jim KE8IJU, Rich KE8 IJV, and 
Mike W8WAL. Vern W8VHS was elected to the Board to fill a vacant spot. 

  
There is an app on the IO Group to renew your Lucas County ARES Membership, this app will also allow you to sign you up for ARES 
alerts and get info to get state ID when there is a emergency deployment. Please fill it out so we can keep our records up to date if you 
are a Lucas County ARES Member. This information is not available to the public.  
  

 

Team W8H Winter Field Day crew 2021 
 

 

Courtesy WB8RG 

  
 

 
 
 

mailto:boxcar@toast.net


3 
 

FT8 and WSPR modes are now available on 60 meters  
 
Bruce AA8HS, editor 
 
 

The 60 meter band has been around for a while, since May 2003, and is the 
only “channelized” band. Only five channels, centered on 5332, 5348, 
5358.5, 5373, and 5405 kHz are available.  
From the ARRL website: 
“Giving us specific channels was one way to minimize the probability that hams might 
run afoul of critical government users . Internationally, the band 5250 to 5400 is 
allocated on a primary basis to the Fixed Service and on a secondary basis to the 
Mobile Service, except aeronautical mobile stations. In the US, the band's occupants 
include FCC Part 80 (Maritime) Part 87 (Aviation) and Part 90 (Private Land Mobile). 
Many specific government allocations are confidential.”  
 
“On 60 meters hams are restricted to only one signal per channel and automatic 
operation is not permitted. In addition, the FCC continues to require that all digital 
transmissions be centered on the channel-center frequencies, which the Report and 
Order defines as being 1.5 kHz above the suppressed carrier frequency of a 
transceiver operated in the Upper Sideband (USB) mode. This is typically the 
frequency shown on the frequency display.” 
 
My reading of this is that WSPR operation (automatic operation) must be attended. 
This is not how many hams use WSPR since they typically transmit about 20 per cent 
of the time and completely unattended, sometimes band hopping with the right 
antenna.  
 
Although USB is the initial mode considered for this band, the WSJT-X modes and 
other digital modes were allowed beginning in March of 2012. As other countries have 
been granted privileges, world wide QSO’s are popular. A frequency of 5357 Mhz was 
chosen for FT8 since it meets the bandwidth requirements. My latest version of WSJT-
x release candidate v 2.30 did not automatically bring up this frequency so I needed to 
dial it in. At night, I immediately saw QSO’s popping up from different portions of the 
world. With a manual tuner, I was able to get a perfect match with my 160 meter dipole 
although other antennas should work, too, with a good tuner. Within an hour, I logged 
three QSO’s from the US, one from Los Angeles. Then I logger a station in France. 
 
This is the only WSPR band that has frequencies on two separate channels: 5.2872, 
and  5364.7 Mhz. I used both of them and my signal was picked up in Hawaii, the 
Western US, and from several stations in Western Europe, not many overall, though.  
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http://www.arrl.org/60-meter-faq 
 
 

 

from December CQ magazine 
 

 
 
 

http://www.arrl.org/60-meter-faq
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Ham Radio Humor 
 

 

From Dave KD8EVN 
 
 



6 
 

 
 

 

An IC-7300? 
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Brilliant! 
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Courtesy KE8CQC 

                

 

 Greetings, welcome to "Dale's Tales" for February 2021 

We are saddened by the loss of Dave Pruett K8CC (SK) who has been the Great Lakes Division's representative 

on the Contest Advisory Committee. 

Dave served for many years to contentiously represent the interests of all contesters.  Currently, we are 

interviewing prospective members to represent our Division on the CAC. 

Our Annual ARRL Board of Directors meeting was held by video conference on January 15 & 16.  Several 

Motions were presented that may be of interest.  

One was to consider changing several of our active committee configurations.  As proposed, it would eliminate 

the DX Advisory and Contest Advisory Committees and instead, create a pool of subject matter experts - of 

course this pool would include DX and Contesting experts plus potentially several others.  I think that it is quite 

fortunate that most Directors felt that the existing committee structure was working well and with a few 

considerations could be made even more effective without a major change.  This proposal did not gather enough 

Board support and the motion failed. 

A motion was tendered to reactivate the HQ staff position of Chief Development Officer.  This position has 

been vacant for several years, and the Board considers it to be important to have a selected individual ready to 

work closely with those who would like to contribute to one of the ARRL's several development funds.  This 

motion passed. 

The Legislative Action Committee presented their annual report and advised the Board that the draft bill for 

HOA-Resident Antenna Assistance has been completed and is expected to be entered in Congress early in the 

new session now beginning. This is the revised bill to clear the path so residents living in Homeowners' 

Association controlled areas can install effective Amateur Radio antennas.  It is a revised and updated plan, 

differing from the previous bill, The Amateur Radio Parity Act. 
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By vote, the Board will also be looking into various types of optional electronic balloting for ARRL Elected 

positions.  Electronic voting was tested several years ago and resulted in a low turnout.  The Administration and 

Finance Committee may offer a hybrid voting plan, making electronic voting an option for our members. 

Other Board actions will be reported in the meeting minutes to be published as soon as they are approved.  Scott 

and I received some committee appointments and we'll cover these assignments next month. 

 

SCOTT'S STUFF: Comments from your ARRL Vice Director Scott, N8SY. 

Wow, January has just flown by.  It has been a busy month and I’ve already been assigned to a couple of very 

active committees. Let me tell you, they are rolling!  This is going to be a very exciting time for the ARRL.  If 

you’re not a member, you will definitely want to rethink that idea and soon! 

Ok, let’s switch gears...  With the weather getting downright nasty, you’ll want to be thinking about how to 

keep the necessities going if the power would go out.  One way is with a whole-house generator.  It will do the 

job, including one on your pocketbook.  A portable gasoline generator will also work well if you keep a fresh 

can of gas around and are willing to go out in the miserable weather to set it all up.  Now there is a new option 

for you to consider, Lithium battery portable power stations. 

I sat in on a Zoom meeting the other week where these portable power stations were the topic. These stations 

are just coming into their own, but what makes them so interesting is that they are much easier and safer to 

handle and last for hours, even under the heaviest of loads. 

The presenter did an excellent job of explaining how the power station works and how easy it is to setup and 

operate, right inside the house! 

His power station is setup so he can quickly and easily power up most of the necessities in his home.  And, what 

makes this so great is that the batteries he is using are the same ones that he uses in his weed-whacker and lawn 

mower!  Yes, his power station was designed to use the same battery packs as his power tools.  So, all that he 

needs to do when the power starts to decrease on the power station is to pop in another pack! 

Talk about a good return on investment!  These power stations have enough amperage to easily power your ham 

shack, a refrigerator or even freezer for quite a long time!  And Lithium batteries are not like the old lead acid 

deep cycle marine batteries that we’re all familiar with.  Lithium batteries give you years of maintenance free 

power, plenty of current to power those larger appliances and none of the mess, and best of all, you don’t have 

to go out into the miserable weather to hook anything up.  There is a wide variety of power stations and options 

to choose from. 

That’s going to do it from here.  Let’s keep our fingers crossed that we all get to meet at a Hamfest somewhere 

soon, I’ve got a bunch of stuff to buy! 

--73, Scott Yonally N8SY, Vice Director, Great Lakes Division 

 

HAMFESTING: This continues to challenge all of us as many clubs are making their best efforts to return their 

hamfests to the calendar. 
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Several early-in-the-year swaps have now been postponed, but some clubs are adjusting their timetables and 

setting their hamfests up with different configurations and planning them for dates later in the season. 

For the latest detail on regional hamfests, check the ARRL web page at: 

http://www.arrl.org/hamfests-and-conventions-calendar.  PLEASE NOTE THAT WE ALREADY HAVE 

SEVERAL CANCELLATIONS ON THE SCHEDULE. 

Here is the current listing of Great Lakes Division ARRL Sanctioned hamfests for early 2021.  Please note that 

all are subject to change, so please stay current by checking the sponsoring club's web page before making your 

travel arrangements. 

On the 2021 ARRL Sanctioned Hamfest calendar: 

        03/06/2021 - Cave City Hamfest, Cave City, KY -- CANCELED 

        03/07/2021 - WINTERHAMFEST, Elyria, OH -- CANCELED 

        04/25/2021 - Athens Hamfest, Athens, OH 

        05/21/2021 - Dayton Hamvention, Xenia, OH -- CANCELED 

        06/05/2021 - Fulton County, Wauseon, OH 

        07/10/2021 - Mansfield Mid Summer Trunkfest, Mansfield, OH 

        07/18/2021 - Van Wert Hamfest, Van Wert, OH 

        08/28/2021 - Cincinnati Hamfest, Cincinnati, OH 

        09/11/2021 - Greater Louisville, Shepherdsville, KY 

        09/18/2021 - Cadillac Hamfest, Cadillac, MI 

        09/18/2021 - Richmond Hamfest, Richmond, KY 

        09/26/2021 - Cleveland Hamfest, Berea, OH 

        12/04/2021 - Fulton Co Winterfest, Delta, OH 

If you club plans to request ARRL Hamfest Sanctioning, they should do so well in advance of the planned 

Hamfest date, as this allows adequate time for QST Listings.  QST announcements require a 3 month lead time. 

If a swap is cancelled or the date is going to change, please notify ARRL HQ.  We work together with the HQ 

staff to verify all new date selections in the hope of mitigating date conflicts. 

Be sure to invite your ARRL Officials as soon as your date is set. 

Things do require some advanced planning, especially under the current travel restrictions. 

http://www.arrl.org/hamfests-and-conventions-calendar
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It should be noted that there has been a change in the way ARRL contributes to your ARRL sanctioned hamfest 

efforts.  Please carefully read the e-mail from ARRL Headquarters confirming your sanctioning as IT 

CONTAINS IMPORTANT DETAILS REGARDING PRIZES. 

73, Stay safe. 

Ham it up! 

 

 

Dale Williams WA8EFK 

 

Director  

Great Lakes Division  

wa8efk@arrl.org 

 

 

Did you know? 

• The Lucas County ARES Informational Net is every Sunday at 7:30 pm on 147.270. 

• The social net is every Sunday at 8:00 pm on 147.270. 

• The FLDigi Net meets every Tuesday night at 7:30 PM at 147.27 MHz  

• Six Meter Nets meet every Wednesday and Thursday at 9:00 PM (EST). The Thursday night Net is on 

50.255 USB. For more information contact Dan, KE8UE, at dlcunn@sbcglobal.net. The Monday night 6 

meter Net is at 9 PM on the TMRA 6 meter repeater. 

• The Lucas County Siren Net is the first Friday of each month from 10:30 to 11:30 AM on 147.270 + 

W/103.5 PL and 442.850 + W/103.5 PL. 

• The Lucas County Hospital Net is the first Saturday of the even numbered months at 10:00 AM. 

• The NORC Net is the first Saturday of each month. This net typically meets at 11:00 AM on  

or around +/- 7.200 MHz LSB.  

•  

• . 

• Ron, N8RLH, has ham gear from the estates of silent keys. Contact: 419-345-6382 or rlhornbeck@att.net. 

 

• The TMRA apparel store is now open. Contact Gold Medal Ideas at http://www.goldmedalideas.com/tmra. 

• The calendar at the TMRA website, www.tmrahamradio.org, lists numerous ham radio activities each 

month.  

• TMRA has a Facebook page and an Instagram page, which can be accessed from an icon on the TMRA 

website or at https://www.instagram.com/tmrahamradio/.  

• Don't forget to select TMRA as your Organization of choice for Kroger Cares and Amazon Smile. This 

results in a donation to the club as a portion of your purchase. Instead of typing in the URL 

www.amazon.con, you must use smile.amazon.com. 

mailto:wa8efk@arrl.org
mailto:dlcunn@sbcglobal.net
mailto:rlhornbeck@att.net
http://www.goldmedalideas.com/tmra
http://www.tmrahamradio.org/
http://www.amazon.con/
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• There is a 900 Mhz net Saturday nights at 9 pm on the TMRA 900 Mhz repeater. 

• There is a simplex two meter net on 144.22 Mhz USB Friday nights at 8 pm. 

 

 

Editor’s Note: Beginning with the February 2019 issue, The Beacon will no longer produce a print version for 

mailing. The Beacon understands this change may inconvenience some club members and regrets that it is 

necessary.   

 
You may contact the Editor of The Beacon by emailing to: AA8HS@ arrl.net  or writing to:  

 

Bruce, AA8HS 

TMRA 

P.O. BOX 9673 

TOLEDO, OH 

43697-9673 

 

 

 

 

The TMRA Amateur Radio Beacon is 
published monthly by the Toledo Mobile 

Radio Association.   #322 
 

Editor:  Bruce AA8HS 
E-mail: AA8HS@arrl.net 

 
Assistant Editor: Mike, WB8TNF 


